From: Futrell, Daniel B MIL USARMY (US) I i @mail.mil
Subject: Re: Hello, email of introduction
Date: 9 March 2018 at 18:58
To: Anthony Heaford
cc: Connell, James G 11l CIV (US) | I @ =i mil, Thomas, Sterling R Lt Col USAF (US)
@osd.mil, Zittritsch, Amy M CTR (US) | -+ @ mail. mil

Hello Mr. Heaford,

Thank you for agreeing to meet and interview with us. As so happens, several members of the defense team of Ammar al Baluchi
will attending a meeting in London in June. Unfortunately, not myself. Ms. Zittritsch, a researcher and team member, is attending
this trip to London and she would be very happy to travel to Manchester with some other team members of mine to meet you in
Manchester. Are you available between the time-period of June 8th to 12th?

She is cc on this email and she will coordinate with you concerning the meeting in Manchester, if you are available.

Again, thank you so much.

Very Respectfully,
Dan Futrell

From: Anthony Heaford ||
Sent: Friday, March 9, 2018 10:31 AM

To: Futrell, Daniel B MIL USARMY (US) | mil @ mail. mil>

Cc: Connell, James G Il CIV (US) wﬁoma& Sterling R Lt Col USAF (US)
- osc.ni>; Zittritsch, Amy M CTR (US) < ctr @ mail.mil>

Subject: [Non-DoD Source] Re: Hello, email of introduction

Mr Futrell,

| am very grateful for your contact and i will assist you in every way i can.

Please be aware of my ‘complicating factor’ - i am a British veteran of Afghanistan (Helmand 2012) and am protesting about my
service very vocally, but this is in no way connected to my visit to Yemen. | have not worked for 2 1/2 yrs due to the stress of my

service and my realisation in April 2015 that i had very likely (i am now absolutely sure) met KSM in Taiz in 1997.

My home address is noted below and i would welcome a visit here or i can attend the US embassy as required. Speaking to you
about my visit to Yemen is my priority and i will make myself available as you require.

I will now view the links you sent and await further advice.

Anthony

Anthony C Heaford

On 9 Mar 2018, at 15:18, Futrell, Daniel B MIL USARMY (US) .mil@mail.mil> wrote:

Hello Mr. Heaford,

My name is Daniel Futrell and | am a researcher/investigator working from the Defense Attorneys James Connell and Sterling
Thomas. Mr. Connell and Mr. Thomas are the defense attorneys representing Ammar al Baluchi, a detainee in Guantanamo Bay,
Cuba, who is facing trial and a possible death sentence concerning the 9/11 attacks in New York City. He is the nephew of Khalid
Shaikh Mohammed (KSM) and one of the five 9/11 defendants facing a pending trial down at the Military Commission in

Guantanamo Bay. Mr. Nevin represents KSM and we are part of the legal defense team of KSM's nephew, Ammar al Baluchi.

As part of our preparation of defense, we have been examining a wide range information and the research you have done is very
interesting to us. We would like the opportunity to have an interview with you and have a discussion on research you have done

Here is a video explaining our client Ammar Al-Baluchi and our legal defense of him. The attorney in the video is James Connell.
He is interviewed in this report by RT Television.

Caution-www.youtube.com/watchtv=aCjDVoFuP5U

We are interested in meeting you for an interview. Please let us know your availability, if this is possible. We are very interested in
your insight and knowledge regarding the subject matter you have researched.

Very Respectfully,
Daniel Futrell



